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Dear colleague 

Executive Role in the Integrated Care Board 

Firstly, thank you for showing an interest in being part of the emergent South Yorkshire Integrated Care 

Board (ICB). 

The development of our Integrated Care System in South Yorkshire and the role of the Integrated Care 

Board within it presents a game changing opportunity to improve the health and wellbeing of everyone 

who lives in South Yorkshire and the communities we serve.   

I am hugely excited about establishing the new ICB and helping it to achieve its purpose creating an 

environment where partners - the local authorities, primary care, NHS provider organisations, the 

voluntary sector and others can work together to listen to our communities and work together in a truly 

joined up way to meet their needs.  Covid-19 has demonstrated what can be achieved when systems pull 

together, but it has also brought into sharp focus the health and inequalities that exist in our 

communities.  The establishment of the Integrated Care System on a statutory footing provides the best 

ever opportunity to address unfair, avoidable and systematic differences in the opportunity for all our 

citizens to live healthily and well.   

The role of the unitary board will be pivotal in achieving our ambitions to improve population health, 

address health inequalities, improve the quality of care and provide sustainable services.  I am looking 

for people who bring a breadth of skills, knowledge, and expertise, who are able to bring together the 

collective wisdom of our ICS partners to make a positive difference in the health and lives of the 

population of South Yorkshire.  

We are also building a new organisation, bringing together 4 CCGs and an ICS, and continuing to work 

effectively with people across our ‘one workforce’.  I mention this as developing a vision and a shared 

set of values will be critical in our success, fostering the ability to be different, innovative, and 

responsive to the challenges of our particular places and professions, but a held together by our core 

values and vision.   

 

I am keen to develop a leadership team that is very visible across the system and that embraces 

diversity and inclusion, welcomes ideas from all the teams and partners working with us and focusses 

our collective energy to making a tangible difference for the people of South Yorkshire. 

 



 

 

If you feel inspired by this and think you can contribute to achieving our ambition, then please do get in 

touch for a conversation. I look forward to hearing from you. 

With best wishes 

Yours sincerely  

 
Gavin Boyle 
Chief Executive Designate 
Integrated Care Board in South Yorkshire 


